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Committee Membership & Meetings:

Neil Alperstein, Humanities		
Louise Finn, Chief Information Officer and Associate Vice President-Technology Services		
Suzanne Keilson, Associate Dean Loyola College (Co-chair)	
Richard Klink, Business	
Dawn Lawrie, Natural Science 
Charles Lockwood– LND Library
Peter Lorenzi, Business			
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ilona McGuiness – Dean, First Year Programs
Tracy McMahon – Tech Services
Elana Rock, Education (Co-chair)	
H. Lovell Smith, Social Science				
Paul Tallon, Graduate Program Faculty At-Large
Tom Wilson – Tech Services

The committee met each month in September, October, November, February, March, April
and May and reported monthly to the Technology Services Advisory Committee. 

Charge: 
The committee considers and makes recommendations about the technology and technology service requirements of the faculty. The committee reports annually, in writing, to the Senate. This committee also serves as an advisory committee to the Chief Information Officer and Assistant Vice President for Technology Services.
 
Major Initiatives for the Year:

1. Scholarship Archive Database 
The Scholarship Archive Database is in the process of being implemented and will be supported by Academic Affairs.   Sellinger and SoE are moving forward with adoption of the database, but Arts & Sciences has paused an aggressive adoption timeline. Marcom will link the scholarship database to our web site to facilitate the posting and access of professional documents.  Tim Snyder has asked all faculty to have their data inputted by the end of 2013.
2.	iGoForth Mobile Application Contest

The iGoForth mobile application contest began with an orientation session on November 2nd.  Three teams initially applied to the contest and were technically assisted by Will White & Nick Velich and faculty advisors; Paul Tallon, James Webb and Jay Dunmore.  The three initial projects were
A. CCSJ Navigator:   Enables students, faculty, and staff to search, sort, and view community service opportunities, justice education and Service Learning.  Individuals can sign up to volunteer as well as "tell a friend" to join in.  

B. iShuttle: Enables Loyola community members to track shuttle locations and predict shuttle arrival times.

C. Computer Lab Assistant: Enables students (and technology services and others) to check usage and availability of all computers in campus labs.  

Completed mobile apps were submitted by two teams: CCSJ Navigator and Loyola Lab Assistant.  
The iGoForth mobile application contest winner named on May 6 was the RAMM Squad with the CCSJ Site Navigator mobile app.  The mobile app cleverly links to the CCSJ website for the most up to date events and service learning course information.  Information that is critical to a successful experience for both the volunteer and the community partner are found within the app, as well as great advice. RAMM Squad had four team members: Megan Gansfuss, ’14, Amy Hartzog, '14, Megan Barrow, '14, Ruben Ferreira de Carvalho, '16.  The team won a $2,000 cash prize.
In second place was the Loyola Lab Assistant, developed by Team App-solutely with Joe Archie, '13, Christopher Chomeau, '13, Aaron Perseghin, '13. This mobile app guarantees that students will never trek to a campus lab only to find that all of the computers are in use. If a favorite lab is full, the built in directions suggest other labs that have open computers. The team provided some great ideas for enhancements to this app, like submit a trouble ticket if a machine is broken and a means to access campus printer information. In addition to the practical utility of this app for students, the design required installation of software on all campus lab computers which tracks logins/logouts and now enables OTS to monitor usage to better meet student needs and consider resource allocations. This team won a $1,000 cash prize.
These two completed mobile apps were published in the iGoForth mobile app store: www.loyola.edu/igoforth on April 19th.  They are available for free to anyone with a Loyola ID.  Initially, the apps are IOS only, but later they can be integrated with Android.  
iGoForth will run again next year, so the Idea Gallery will be opening back up for new submissions beginning in May, 2013.  Anyone with an idea for making life at Loyola, or the York Road corridor better, can submit an idea.  This year’s winner was Malia Maniyatt, who won $500 for her winning app idea.  ​ 
3.	MOODLE
A. Upgrade:  Moodle will be updated from version 1.9 to version 2.3 on May 19, 2013, and yearly updates will take place at that time in the future.  Summer courses will not be available until the changeover is complete May 20th. Placeholder courses can be created for summer faculty.  The new upgrade allows for multiple file uploads and drag-and-drop function for single files. 

Training and documentation was available beginning in mid-March. OTS offered training sessions to faculty in Columbia, Timonium, and Baltimore in April and May.  In addition, OTS is continuing to develop a training webpage, videos, direct faculty emails, tutorials, etc.   Faculty were advised to visit the training site to review the “What’s New In 2.3?” course as a way to get to know the new system. Online resources are also available on the Moodle information page. 
B. Storage and maintenance: The ATC discussed the length of time and cost of maintaining courses in Moodle. Courses are now “live” for 1.5 years, with weekly back-ups which include all course contents and student data.  This data is kept as onsite storage.  The courses are being archived for three years after they are removed from “live” status, and they can be reinstated if needed.  However, the cost of the massive storage usage over the three years is high and ever increasing.  We discussed the need for course content without student data but there is no way to separate it out.  Archiving includes everything, and exporting (which can remove the data) is a course-by-course process.  Ultimately, no changes to the existing timelines and archiving schedule were recommended.

C. Conference: Loyola will be hosting the first ever east coast Moodle Moot conference this summer on July 23-24, 2013.  Two hundred participants will stay on our campus.  MoodleRooms is the sponsor of the event and is offering a 50% discount to any Loyola faculty/staff.  
4. 	Learning Communities
Faculty learning communities are an outgrowth of the faculty technology conference that occurred in May, 2012.  In January, 2013, a dozen faculty members met and began a focused study of accessibility and universal design, as well as the flipped classroom. Participants read about and discussed the value of utilizing the flipped classroom approach to pedagogy. Flipped classroom is being defined as an alternative to traditional classroom instruction using, among other things, video production tools.  It is expected that this initiative will gather momentum in the fall 2013 and as more training becomes available for faculty as described below.  Faculty in informal email correspondence continue to be enthusiastic about this.
 
5.	On-line Learning Initiatives
A. 	Online Pedagogy.  Loyola will seek to maintain the tenets of Ignatian pedagogy by working with JesuitNet.  Kathleen Snyder from that organization has been to campus and has held multiple CADE Workshops over the past few years for faculty that are planning on teaching online.  Louise is working with Kathleen, Peter and Tracy to develop a framework for faculty that wish to teach fully online courses or blend technology into their courses.
B.	Faculty Training.  The spring faculty technology workshop,  Online and Hybrid Teaching in the Ignatian Spirit was delivered on May 3rd in Timonium to members of the Graduate COAD, Communications and Finance faculty.  It focused on online/hybrid teaching and learning using Jesuit pedagogy.  The workshop was delivered by Peter Renert-Ariev, Sue Monthie, Simone Christian and Ryan Servant and provided theory behind the uses of a small set of tech tools and a practical hands-on experience in using them for the first time.  Workshop attendees were prescreened to make sure their laptops were able to run all the new tools and were equipped with headsets and cameras.  

Peter discussed a methodology for moving from face to face teaching to fully or partially online and techniques for maintaining personal connections between faculty and students and students with one another. The workshop was expected to provide the team feedback for improving their new methodology.  It will be offered again in the future and may generate “lunch and learns” from there. 
The Faculty Technology Center is also working with faculty by creating tutorials to utilize the latest software to enhance on-line course materials.  
C.	Faculty Fellow.  A position was created to oversee the faculty development side of on-line learning and Peter Rennert-Ariev was hired to work with Technology Services, as well as faculty in the development of on-line courses, especially for graduate programs.  Amanda Thomas and Louise Finn worked closely to identify a Faculty Fellow—Peter Rennert-Ariev-- to oversee the development of on-line training materials for the three schools.
D. Online Programs. Our first on-line graduate program—Emerging Media—is moving through the approval process.  This program will be 80% on-line and will start in summer, 2013.  Elliot King and Neil Alperstein have been working on the development.  

Additionally, a graduate program in Finance is in the planning stages. 
6.	OTHER TOPICS
A. Livetext- SoE now, Pastoral counseling interested, Messina Living learning MAY be interested –will be discussing possibilities for student e-portfolios.  Currently, no integration w/Moodle now except possibility for single sign on and no involvement of OTS with SoE usage.

B. The Library hosted an IT Collaboration webinar on Wednesday, March 20, 2013 in the LNDL Auditorium. The webinar focused on libraries and IT working together to support digital scholarship. 

C. The Managed Print/Copier solution was approved by Loyola Conference in the spring 2013 semester.  TS kicked off the project in April and plans to meet with each department before removing/installing new multi-function devices in their area.  The administrative offices will be completed over the summer months, with academic departments converted in the fall. 

D. Microsoft Lync was implemented in the spring semester for faculty and staff.  The software enables anyone using Outlook to create a virtual online meeting space and invite people to it.  This helps cut down on travel between campuses and allows for document sharing and collaboration in the online meeting.  Demos were provided over the spring semester for various departments with instructions on its usage.  Lync also contains an Instant Messaging feature.

E. Educause held their Mid-Atlantic Conference January 16-18, 2013 in Baltimore.  Many from Loyola attended the conference, which offered a great opportunity to learn more about what is happening in higher education teaching and learning.  

F. Faculty have raised concerns about inappropriate use of technology in class rooms.  We are developing verbiage for suggested inclusion in course syllabi.  

G. VCR’s in all smart classrooms are being phased out because TS is unable to replace them with industrial strength devices.  TS still has a few new VCRs in stock, but everyone needs to be mindful this technology is dated and will begin to disappear as the units in the classrooms fail.  Faculty are encouraged to have the library or FTC assist in converting their VCR media to DVD or cloud storage.    

Major Initiatives for the Coming Year:

1. Continue work on on-line learning especially in graduate programs
2. Continue work on faculty learning communities
3. Continue work on adoption of Lync and Adobe technologies
4. Continue work on technology and accessibility
5. Continue work on continuity of learning options in case of emergencies
5 | Page

